
Month in Review – History Center –December 

2013 

 

Avalon Oral History Project 

 Avalon History Center curator J. Angemi created documents, and ran some promotion, 

for the upcoming Oral History Project.  The projects main goal will include collecting 

Avalon based memories and processing them into an audio and written library 

collection.  Documents have been created for future interviewers to effectively collect 

stories relevant to Avalon’s 20th century history. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Above:  Ads that have run through the Borough of Avalon website & newsletter 

2nd Annual Holiday at the History Center 

 The Avalon History Center & Historical Society ran a holiday oriented event on 

December 7th from 4-7 pm.  The event included light hors devoirs and a music 

accompaniment of Stephanie Sussmeir on the Harp.   

 
Above:  Photograph of Harpist and party revelers 

 

 



Researchers Served 

 The Avalon History Center served one researcher for the month of December.  The 

research in question dealt with a particular early island residence. 

Special Services Visit 

 The Woodbine Developmental Center scheduled a visit during the month of December.  

During the visit Center curator J. Angemi escorted 15 gentlemen on a short tour of the 

museum. 

Digitization Project 

 The Avalon Digitization project has continued progress with creation documents and 

assessments of certain parts of the collection that will used for this project, most 

notably the Avalon Yacht Club yearbooks, and parts of our historic photo collection. 

 

Civic Organizations meet at the History Center’s Library Room. 

 The Avalon Garden and Women’s Civic Club all hosted their monthly meetings at the 

History Center.   


